
Site Visit on the Japanese Grant Aid Project 
 “Zai Water Treatment Plant” 

 
On July 28, 2020, H.E. Mr. YANAGI Hidenao, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan visited 

“Zai Water Treatment Plant,” which was expanded by a Japanese grant project with Ms. 
MIYAHARA Chie, Chief Representative, JICA Jordan Office. The project titled “The 
Project for Improvement of Water Supply System to Greater Amman Phase II,” which 
was completed in 2001, aimed to improve water supply system to Great Amman city 
through enhancing the capacity of the water treatment plant and providing additional 
pumping stations. Recently, the water treatment plant covers more than 50% of the 
water demand of Amman region. 
 H.E. Eng. Raed Abu Soud, Minister of Water and Irrigation of Jordan accompanied 
Ambassador YANAGI to the site visit. During the visit, Ambassador YANAGI and 
Minister Abu Soud exchanged opinions on the impact of COVID-19 on water sector of 
Jordan, as well as further cooperation between Japan and Jordan in the sector, 
including the enhancement of the capacity of the water treatment plant. 
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